


















Memorandum         

                  

 

To:  Barbara Lipscomb 
City Manager 
 

From:  Mark Holtzman 
Chief of Police 
 

Date:  March 22, 2016 

Subject:  Notes to Council – Uptown Parking Meeting 

   
 

Per Assistant City Manager Flood’s direction, parking staff has scheduled a parking meeting to update 
stakeholders regarding parking changes in the Uptown area.  The meeting is scheduled as follows: 

 
 Tuesday, March 29th, 2016 

Sheppard Memorial Library, Room A 
3:30 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. 

 
The meeting has been  advertised  through Uptown Greenville  and  is  targeted  to  the  stakeholders  in 
Uptown.  The following items will be discussed: 
 
 Changes to parking in the Parking Deck 
 Metered parking spaces 
 Parking Plan 
 Parking area behind the theater and Winslow’s 

 
There will  be  a  question  and  answer  session  after  the  items  above  are  discussed.    If  you  have  any 
questions or concerns, please contact me. 
 
 

 

 



http://www.greenvillenc.gov/government/recreation-parks/town-common-phase-1
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Town Common Fishing Pier and Kayak Landing 
Project Status Report 

Period Ending:  February 2016 

 
Project Manager: Lamarco M. Morrison 

 

Project Description: This project consists of the design-build construction of an elevated     

fishing pier and a kayak launch at Town Common. 

 

Yes No Overall Status – At a Glance 

  x Will the project be completed on approved schedule? 

 x  Will the project be completed within the approved budget? 

x   Will the project deliverables be completed within acceptable quality levels? 

x   Are project issues being addressed successfully? 

x   Are project risks being successfully mitigated? 

x  Are all customer concerns being addressed successfully? 
Explanation of items checked ‘No’ above: 

• The City was not able to get site plan approval because the NCDENR requires a no-rise 
certification prior to construction. The certification is required with any proposed 
structures in the floodway. Negotiations with NCDENR lasted for over 60 days, and the 
approval process will take an additional 60 days. 

•  The budget for this project has increased to include the cost for an engineer to perform 
the no-rise certification for the proposed structures. The cost for engineering will be 
addressed with project contingency. 

•  The change in the location of the kayak launch will require a change order based on 
additional decking and pilings.  

• Conflicts were discovered in the survey information for the adjacent parking lot and 
existing pier during the initial modeling for the no-rise certification. High river levels 
have prevented survey crews from obtaining additional shots for spot elevations of the 
existing fishing pier. Additional survey may be obtained when the river is at a safe level 
for crews to gather data. 

Significant accomplishments this period: 

• February 10, 2016 – Revised plans were submitted to Ward Consulting Engineers to 
begin the flood modeling required for the no-rise certifications. Ward Consulting began 
the initial phase for the no-rise certifications.  

Significant accomplishments planned for next period: 

• Ward Consulting Engineers will submit the no-rise certification and report to NCDENR 
for review and approval. 

• Jarvis Engineering will revise the construction documents and survey information for 
approval. The revised documents will be submitted to Planning for review and 
approvals.  
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Major issues, Scope changes, Pending change orders, Risks (impact, resolution): 

●     The process for obtaining a non-rise certification has delayed the project by 120 days. 
Initial findings of the no-rise certification require that the design of both structures be 
revised in order to achieve a no-rise certification.  

●     The cost for the engineering has increased the cost of the project in the amount of         
$8,630.00. Cost may increase due to revised engineering required to pass the no-rise 
certification. The cost of the engineering will be paid out of the construction 
contingency. 

●     Minor discrepancies were discovered in the survey information provided by the 
design-build contractor; the contractor has been directed to revise their survey and the 
East Group has been requested to confirm survey information and submit it to the City.   

         

Additional comments or highlights not already mentioned: 

• The City anticipates final completion on the fishing pier and kayak landing in mid June 
2016, provided that NCDENR approves the no-rise certification for the project. 

 

Project Control Information 

Project Initiation 
PROJECT NAME: Town Common Elevated Pier and Kayak Launch 

PROJECT MANAGER: Lamarco M. Morrison 

DATE MOU EXECUTED:       

FUNDING SOURCE:  CIP,  COPS,  Bond,  Federal Funds,  Other 

RESPONSIBILITY CODE(S): 010-9500-403.75-74 – Old Account Number 
010-04-40-51-000-000-532291- Design-build Construction 
010-04-40-51-000-000-533410 – Engineering (No-rise Certifications) 

CLIENT DEPARTMENT: Greenville Recreation and Parks Department 

CLIENT CONTACT: 252-329-4649 

PROJECT SCOPE: 

• Design and construction of an elevated fishing pier and kayak launch at 105 East 1st Street, Greenville, 
NC 27834 . 
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Design Phase 
 
DESIGN SCHEDULE  DESIGN  BUDGET  

ADVERTISE DATE: See construction schedule below for 
design build of pier 

ORIG. DESIGN BUDGET: $5,414.00 

BID DATE: N/A AUTHORIZED CHANGES: $8,630.00 

C.C. APPROVAL DATE: N/A TOTAL DESIGN BUDGET: $14,044.00 

C.C. AGENDA NUMBER: N/A DESIGN CONTINGENCY: $0.00 

ENGINEERING FIRM: Jarvis Consulting, Inc. PRIOR DESIGN ACTUALS: $0.00 

TELEPHONE NUMBER: 252-923-0302  PERIOD’S DESIGN COSTS: $0.00 

  TOTAL DESIGN ACTUALS: $0.00 

    

NO RISE CERTIFICATION         

ENGINEERING FIRM: Ward Consulting Engineers   

    

COMMENTS: This project has a design-build delivery method for construction. Design is included within the 

construction contract with Sawyer Residential & Marine Construction, Inc. Ward Consulting Engineers were contracted to 
complete the no-rise certification for the project, which increased the design budget in the amount of $8,630. 

 

Construction Phase 
 

CONSTRUCTION 

SCHEDULE 

 CONSTRUCTION  

BUDGET 

 

ADVERTISE DATE: April 4, 2015 ORIG. CONSTR. BUDGET: $108,300.00 

BID DATE: May 14, 2015 AUTHORIZED CHANGES: $0.00 

C.C. APPROVAL DATE: N/A TOTAL CONSTR. BUDGET: $108,300.00 

C.C. AGENDA NUMBER:  CONSTR. CONTINGENCY: $10,000.00 

CONSTRUCTION FIRM: Sawyer Residential and Marine 
Construction, Inc. 

PRIOR CONSTR. COSTS: $0.00 

TELEPHONE NUMBER: 252-945-4710 PERIOD’S CONSTR. COST: $0.00 

CONTACT NAME: Ivan Sawyer TOTAL CONSTR. ACTUAL: $0.00 

COMMENTS:  Construction is approximately 6% complete  

CONSTRUCTION IN 

PROGRESS 

PLANNED DATE FORECAST DATE ACTUAL DATE 

Contract Negotiations May 15, 2015 June 9, 2015 June 16, 2015 

Construction Documents June 16, 2015 August 3, 2015 August 3, 2015 

**Plan Review and Approvals August 4, 2015 September 17, 2015  

Construction Activities October 16, 2015 February 16, 2016  

Substantial Completion February 17, 2016 February 27, 2016  

Create Punch List February 29, 2016 March 8, 2016  

Project Closeout Procedures March 9 , 2016 March 21, 2016  

Final Completion March 21, 2016 April 1, 2016  

COMMENTS: *** The Contractor has not gotten final approval and approved construction plans due to the required 

No-Rise Certification. This has delayed the project by 60 days. Construction is anticipated to begin in early April 2016 

with the approval of the No-Rise Certification from NCDENR. 
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Recent Photographs 
 

PROJECT  - South Greenville Recreation Center Renovations  

Report Date – February 30, 2016  

 

 
 
Description 
 

Photo taken March 21, 2016, shows the proposed location of 
the elevated fishing pier. Area prone to flooding. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Description 
 

Photo taken March 21, 2016, shows the proposed location of 
the floating kayak launch. 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
To:  Barbara Lipscomb, City Manager 

CC:  Merrill Flood, Assistant City Manager      

From:  Gary Fenton, Director of Recreation and Parks  

Date:  March 21, 2016 

Re:  ECBL Opening Ceremonies 

 
 
The Exceptional Community Baseball League (ECBL) would like to invite Council Members and city 
staff to attend their opening ceremonies on Saturday, April 2 at 10:30 am.  The event will be at the ECBL 
home site, the Sarah Vaughn Field of Dreams at Elm Street Park, 1055 S. Elm Street.    
 
ECBL is a coed baseball program for special needs athletes ages five and up.  The league is split into 
three age divisions: youth, young adult, and adult.   With the assistance of Greenville Recreation and 
Parks, ECBL is run by a volunteer board, volunteer coaches, and volunteer buddies for the players.   
 
Since its inception, the league has grown to serve over 150 players.   
 
More information about this program can be found on the league’s website http://myecbl.com/. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 
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